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PARLIAMENTARY IFTAR DINNER 

Statement 

HON LIZ BEHJAT (North Metropolitan) [9.49 pm]: This evening I rise to speak to members about the 
Western Australian parliamentary Ramadan iftar dinner that I attended on Monday evening. The dinner was co-
hosted by the member for Riverton, Mike Nahan, from the other place and the member for Perth, John Hyde. 
Previous parliamentary iftar dinners were held in 2007. If I am correct, Hon Kate Doust hosted the first dinner 
with a former member of this place, Hon Barbara Scott. Members of the Legislative Council who attended 
Monday evening’s dinner along with me were Hon Michael Mischin, Hon Alison Xamon, Hon Giz Watson and 
Hon Philip Gardiner, so there was great representation from the house that matters! A large number of people 
from the other place also attended the dinner but I will not name them because it would probably take up the rest 
of the time that I have available to me. This was not a night for politics; it was a night for all of us to get together 
to celebrate the breaking of the fast with people from a number of religious, ethnic, business and political 
backgrounds coming together in the spirit of harmony and understanding of each other’s different backgrounds.  

Iftar is the meal that is eaten at the breaking of the fast each day of Ramadan by the followers of the Islamic faith 
who observe the strict rules of fasting that are an integral part of the holy month of Ramadan. The evening was 
organised by the Intercultural Harmony Society and congratulations must go to the executive director of the 
society, Mr Fuat Layic, and the executive who worked very hard to put together a very interesting program, 
which included the adhan—the call to prayer—to signify the breaking of the fast and a recitation from the Koran 
that was performed by my very good friend Sheikh Mohammed Agherdien, the imam of the Mirrabooka 
mosque. He was there that evening with a number of other people from the Perth Islamic community. Other 
speakers on the night from a non-Islamic background were the Reverend Ken Williams, moderator of the 
Uniting Church in WA, and Dr Salih Yucel from the School of Philosophical, Historical and International 
Studies at Monash University. They both gave very good talks. Ken Williams talked about the similarities 
between the Abrahamic faiths of Judaism, Christianity and Islam. We were entertained with music performed by 
the Australian Sufi music group that travelled from Melbourne for the evening. I suppose the best part was that 
we were incredibly well fed with a delicious repast of traditional Turkish food. Congratulations must go to those 
who prepared and served the food to the very appreciative crowd. 

Sharing a meal and an evening of enlightenment and entertainment as we did on Monday night is a rich tradition 
that goes with the celebration of iftar by Muslims around the world. It is interesting to note that US President 
Barack Obama hosted an iftar dinner at the White House on 13 August. In fact, there is a history of iftar dinners 
being held in America that goes back as far as President Thomas Jefferson hosting one 200 years ago for the 
Tunisian ambassador to the United States, who was the first Muslim ambassador in the United States. Therefore, 
there is a rich tradition of this going on around the world and it is something that I certainly encourage more of.  

As I said, a previous iftar dinner was held in 2007, but it is my hope that it will become an annual event in the 
Perth calendar. I urge all members of Parliament from both houses to make the effort to attend any future events 
that are organised. Ramadan in WA this year runs from 11 August and finishes tomorrow, 9 September. 

The evening was a great opportunity for people who are followers of religions other than Islam to gain a better 
understanding of one of the major events on the Islamic calendar and to demystify some of the rituals that go 
along with these celebrations. I must say that Monday evening was certainly in stark contrast to the events that 
we see unfolding in the United States today. Members have probably read in the paper about Pastor Terry Jones 
of the—in my opinion, grossly misnamed—Dove World Outreach Centre. We all know that the dove is a 
universal symbol for peace, but I think that these people in Florida are completely misguided if they plan to go 
ahead and burn copies of the Holy Koran on 11 September to mark the anniversary of the attack on the twin 
towers. This action is one of the most vile and hateful acts I can imagine happening anywhere in the world. It 
shows that these people have a complete lack of understanding and compassion towards followers of a faith 
other than their own. They are to be condemned for this action. General Patraeus has urged this group to not go 
ahead with this outrageous act as it will only inflame the situation in world hot spots such as Afghanistan. The 
only people who will suffer are the United States troops themselves and innocent, peace-loving Muslims, who 
will no doubt be targeted in any retaliation that will be carried out by members of Al-Qaeda or the Taliban.  

No-one condones the actions of the terrorists who committed the atrocities on September 11, but bear in mind 
that these were extreme Islamists and not true followers of Islam. Burning copies of the Holy Koran will achieve 
nothing but hurt to innocent people. They will be the actions of people who live in ignorance and who are 
showing their complete lack of willingness to embrace anyone who is not like them. I, for one, never want to 
meet any of these people from that place. We all know that extreme Islamism is a problem but it will be 
moderate Islam that will provide the answer. That is a subject I will probably speak on in greater detail on 
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another day. But people need to bear in mind that there is a very big difference between radical Islamism and 
Islam itself. In Western Australia we are blessed with a large community of followers of Islam from a number of 
different countries and they all contribute to the rich tapestry of our multicultural society that we are all 
privileged to enjoy and participate in here in Perth.  

I do not want to end a speech that started out celebrating such a harmonious and enjoyable event as the WA 
parliamentary iftar dinner on a sour note. I want to leave all members with a request. Now that Ramadan is 
coming to a close for this year and Muslims around Perth will begin to celebrate the festival of Eid, or Eid Ul 
Fitr, I hope that members will take it upon themselves to seek out a follower of Islam. I am sure they will all 
know at least one or two in their communities, and wish them Eid Mubarak, which is the equivalent of wishing a 
Christian a merry Christmas or happy Easter, or a Jewish person Shana Tova at Rosh Hashanah, which is being 
celebrated at the same time as Eid this year.  

To all my Muslim friends and constituents, I wish you Eid Mubarak and to my Jewish friends and constituents I 
wish you Shana Tova. All my Christian friends can wait a few months before I wish them all a happy and holy 
Christmas, when the time is right! Of course, I could go on and remind everyone that in November we will 
celebrate Diwali with our Hindu friends and in May we celebrated Buddha’s birthday. That is all part of the 
wonderful rich tapestry of living here in Western Australia. Congratulations again to all those who participated 
in the Ramadan iftar dinner. If members are invited to next year’s dinner, which I am sure will be held, I urge 
them all to attend. Thank you. 

Hon Alison Xamon: Very well said. 
 


